CITY OF MORO
MINUTES OF MAY 2, 2017
REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING

The Moro City Council met for a regular Council Meeting, Tuesday, May 2, 2017, 7:00 p.m. at the Moro City Hall.  The following were present Mayor Andy Anderson; Councilors Bryan Cranston, Seth vonBorstel, Jim Payne and Perry Thurston; Kya Mabe-City Administrator (CA), John English-Director of Public Works (DPW); Carey Hughes, Jody Bonney, Deborah Rudometkin, Lisa Shafer, Katherine Shafer, Teresa McCallum, Ross Turney-Sherman County Assessor, Ken Gross-Oregon Telephone Corp., Nell Melzer, Susan Dennis, Marylou Dennis, and Robert Powell.

CONSENT AGENDA-MINUTES-BILLS-FINANCIAL REPORT- There was a motion (vonBorstel/Cranston) to approve the April 4, 2017 Regular Council Meeting minutes as presented. Motion Carried. Councilor Thurston opposed.

There was a motion (Cranston/Payne) to approve April’s bills totaling $42,448.69, check numbers 11788-11799 and 15042.  Motion Carried.   

PAST DUE WATER/SEWER ACCOUNTS – There were 7 disconnect notices delivered. All paid a portion due or have made payment arrangements. 

VISITORS – 
Teresa McCallum – Ms. McCallum attended the meeting on behalf of her mother Jenny McAllister to discuss an insurance claim from 2001.  The claimants received and unpaid bill in the amount of $1094.90.  The Council explained the City’s Insurance agency was contacted and the claim was settled with a payout of $17,000.00 and the case was closed in 2003.  Ms. McCallum requested a contact number for the City’s insurance agency.
  
Ken Gross – Mr. Ken Gross with Oregon Telephone Corp. addressed the Council about upgrading the networks and offering highspeed internet.  Mr. Gross shared Oregon Telephone Corp. recently took over J&N Cable which has coax cables throughout Moro.  Oregon Telephone plans to start the project in 2018, but could push the project up if the City wanted to help with funding.  The Council asked about the average monthly billing and if they still had infrastructure in the other three Cities of Sherman County.  The four Cities recently came together to work towards getting broadband services to the four Cities in the County.      
	
COMMENTS FROM CITIZENS REGARDING AGENDA ITEMS – 

LANDSCAPE PROJECT – Ms. Mabe (CA) shared a map with the Council with the landscaping plan created by Mayor Anderson and her.  Mayor Anderson explained he is working on securing funds for the pavers/patio area. 

PROJECT PRIORITIES – STREETS – Mayor Anderson explained ODOT will be in the area next week and Mr. Anderson hopes to have them start some patching to prepare for the street project.  There was a motion (vonBorstel/Thurston) to approve $7,000.00 to go towards patching/prep work by ODOT. Motion Carried. Mayor Anderson shared he made a few plan changes to this year’s portion of the street project due to the Courthouse construction.  This phase will run around $85,000.00, the chip seals will preserve the City’s roads for the next 15 to 20 years.  After the patch work is complete the City will go out to bid in July.  Mayor Anderson stated an alley review needs to be done and they need to be re-rocked he also mentioned that he has located a grader that the City can rent.  Through discussion Councilor Cranston offered his back blade and 15-yard belly dump trailer for use.  Councilor Cranston offered the equipment with no rental fee, just fuel during use.  It was also discussed having the County Road Department come in to do the grading and shaping.

 WATER SYSTEM – Mr. English (DPW) explained he is in the process of conducting a power audit OAWU.  Councilor Cranston stated it is possible to save 22-28% if the City’s water system was to fun off a VFD. 

FIBER PROJECT – Ms. Mabe (CA) shared she hosted a meeting with the other three cities and some others to discuss their interest in bringing broadband service into the four Sherman County Cities.  All parties showed their interest and the next step is to choose a representative from the City of Moro to meet with the other Cities representatives to continue the process. Councilor vonBorstel volunteered to be the representative for the City of Moro. 

 McCOY ISOLATION – No updates. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]DOWNTOWN IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM – Councilor vonBorstel shared he is looking into plaques for the ‘Adopt a Pot’ program and they would cost anywhere between $5-10.  Ms. Mabe (CA) reported she has 4 pots adopted and 5 more coming. 

 BIDWELL – Councilor Thurston expressed his interest in sending a questionnaire out to citizens about the run off on Bidwell.  The Council requested that it be reviewed by Council prior to it being sent out.  

DOWNTOWN REVITALIZATION PROGRAM APPLICATION – The Downtown Improvement Committee Chairman, Carey Hughes, explained one application was received for the grant funds, by Jody Bonney, the owner of the Branding Iron building.  The committee met with the applicant to help priorities projects because the estimate was so high for the repairs and the program cannot financially support to total project.  Mayor Anderson asked why the Committee chose to prioritize the projects, their job was to review the application and make sure it was complete. Ms. Hughes explained the applicant did not have the project broken down within the application and if the grant request is over $15,000.00 an engineer and architect are required.  Ms. Hughes further explained the committee was doing their best to help the applicant choose projects that would increase the façade and safety of the building.    The committee prioritized 4 projects that totaled $12,704.00.  Through discussion the Council agreed with the committee’s choice and added two more projects bringing the total to $36,596.50.  There was a motion (Thurston/Cranston) to approve the grant application with a request of $30,000.00 for an overall project total of $36,596.50.  Motion Carried. 

WATER AND WASTEWATER MAPPING - DLCD – Mr. John English (DPW) shared the mapping project is at a cost of $6,700.00 thus far.  Mr. English (DPW) has revised the wastewater map and it is looking great. Councilor Thurston asked Mr. English (DPW) how he plans to find leach lines, Mr. English (DPW) explained there really isn’t anyway to find them unless something happens, if a leach line is found it is then capped off.

CREEK/DITCH MAINTENANCE AND UPKEEP – John English (DPW) shared he is struggling to get a straight answer, one agency is saying the Creek is not a salmon run, the other says they will need to come and take a look at the Creek but will not be able to make it until late summer.  Mr. English (DPW) did talk with the County and it sounds like if the City can take care of the permitting, the County will do the work.  

POSSILE COMBINING OF MORO FIRE DEPARTMENTS – At last month’s meeting the idea of possibly combining the Moro City Fire and Moro Rural Fire Departments.  Ross Turney, the Sherman County Assessor attended the meeting and shared with the Council a little bit about the tax numbers and process.  Councilor Cranston will meet with the Moro Rural Fire Department to determine if they are interested.  
    
SOLAR ECLIPSE – AUGUST 21ST – PLANNING – Ms. Mabe (CA) shared she will be attending a meeting with the other Sherman County Cities, Oregon State Police, ODOT, Emergency Services, etc. to discuss plans and ideas.  Mr. English (DPW) has reserved porta-potties for the park and will be getting extra garbage cans.  There was question about the City’s noise ordinance if there was to be a band.  The City has a noise ordinance that rules no excess noise from 9pm to 7am.  The Council explained they can make an exception and adjust the noise ordinance for that weekend.  

PART-TIME MAINTANCANCE ASSISTANT POSITION – INTERVIEWS – The Council scheduled the part-time maintenance position interviews for Tuesday, May 9, 2017.  

CEMETERY MAINTENANCE – Mayor Anderson shared he and Councilor Cranston went to the Cemetery to look at the fence in question, they feel a few more posts will solve the problem versus tearing the fence out and starting over.  Our volunteer caretaker for the Cemetery, Robert Powell, was in attendance.  At the last meeting, Mr. Powell asked to get paid $20.00/hour to mow the cemetery.  Councilor Cranston explained how much the City appreciates his time but going from a volunteer to $20.00/hour is a big jump.  After further discussion, whether or not to continue with volunteers like the boy scouts or OYCC the Council offered Mr. Robert Power $1,500.00/year to continue mowing the Moro Cemetery.  Mr. Powell accepted and there was a motion (Cranston/Thurston) to authorize payment to Mr. Powell at an amount of $1,500.00/year, to be paid quarterly and a 1099 tax form.

THE DALLES AREA CHAMBER OF COMMERCE – MEMBERSHIP – Ms. Mabe (CA) shared the membership has been completed and some items customized to the needs of the City of Moro.  Ms. Mabe (CA) will get advertisement out through the chamber for the First Saturday Art Walk events and the Quilt and Fiber show.  Mrs. Lisa Shafer shared with the Council that the first art walk is this coming weekend and there are 17 vendors signed up already.  

VOLUNTEER RESOLUTION – Ms. Mabe (CA) presented the Council with the 2017-2018 Volunteer Resolution.  There was a motion (Cranston/vonBorstel) to authorize Mayor Anderson to sign the annual 2017-2018 Volunteer Resolution.  Motion Carried.

CITY ADMINISTRATOR POSITION – Ms. Mabe (CA) shared that she recently accepted a full-time position with ODOT.  Ms. Mabe (CA) stated the position is being advertised currently and closes Monday, May 8, 2017 end of day, an interview date needs to be schedule.  Interviews for the City Administrator position have been scheduled for Thursday, May 11, 2017.  Ms. Mabe (CA) explained to the Council how much she appreciates and respects each of the Council Members.  

COMMENTS FROM CITIZENS CONCERNING ITEMS NOT ON THE AGENDA – 
· Ms. Deborah Rudometkin passed a proposal to the Council pertaining to the crosswalks on Main Street.  She explained that currently there are parallel bar crosswalks and she is proposing that the City work with ODOT to update the crosswalks.  The Council asked that this be on next month’s agenda.  Ms. Rudometkin is also asking the City submit for another speed rate study, this one to lower the speed limit in a section of town to 20mph. Ms. Rudometkin explained she has a petition and letters from Moro citizens.  After discussion, the council stated they would consider it.

GOOD OF THE ORDER – None.

Next Council Meeting is scheduled for June 6, 2017 @ 7:00 p.m. 
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